Cast Guidelines

The Addams Family
Natalie Dommer, Director

641-799-2152
natalie.dommer@ottumwaschools.com
1. All actors and understudies are required to have a script.  Scripts cost $15 and are yours to keep!  
2. Highlight your lines before full scene work.  
3. ALWAYS bring a pencil to rehearsal.  Write in your script when I give you directions.  Make sure your understudy (if you have one) also possesses one.  
4. It is crucial that you are on time.  Excessive tardiness will count as absences.  Upon your third absence an understudy will take your place.  Warm-ups start 10 minutes before the time on the schedule.  
5. Please practice the following:

· Sign in with the stage manager upon arrival at rehearsal and turn off your cell phone before checking in.  Inform your parents that you are not allowed to accept calls or messages in the middle of rehearsal.  
· *NEVER leave the rehearsal area unless signing in/out with the SM or ASM.
· Students found in places they don’t belong in the building will be recast.

· No guests may come to rehearsal without director approval.

· No gum chewing while performing or reading lines.

· There is no food or drink allowed in the wings or near any costume areas.

· Work on homework or your lines when not onstage!
· Rehearsals will be either in the auditorium, room 230, or 273.  Use backstage entrance door #7 for evening rehearsals.

· Understudies should be at ALL rehearsals their principal actor attends.

· Understudies will have work to do and must always have a pencil!  They are expected to have lines memorized at the same time as the principal.
6. You are allowed two absences during the rehearsal process.  Upon your third absence, an understudy will take over your roll.  You have a calendar, please make arrangements in advance.  Work is NOT an excused absence.  Any absence without prior notification will be considered a dismissal of your role.  
7. You must contact Natalie if you need to miss rehearsal.  If you DO NOT contact her, it will be assumed you do not want your role and an understudy will take over.

8. Street shoes will not be allowed at musical rehearsals! See stage manager if you need to order character shoes.
9. You are not to make any changes to your personal appearance, i.e. tattoos, hair color, hair cutting, etc. without clearance from the director.  Certain physical traits you have may be beneficial for your character.

10. Take care of your voice by drinking LOTS of water! Avoid chocolate, caffeine, and dairy products before rehearsals.  They coat your throat and dry it out!
11. Always check daily for messages outside of room 230.  This is to make you aware of any last minute emergency changes.

12. Respect everyone you work with.  Crew heads are student assigned.  Don’t make their job any harder than it already is.

13. Please take this home and let your parents read through it as well as show them your schedule.  If you need a second copy of the calendar, please ask!
14. We operate as a professional theatre would, so please maintain professional standards even when not in rehearsal.  Students with excessive behavior issues may be in jeopardy of losing their role.
15. We are asking that you give a $25 donation to help with the cost of your costume(s).  If you are unable to pay the donation fee, please be sure to sign up for a fundraiser to help you earn the cover of this cost.
16. At any time it is the director’s right to dismiss you from the show if your attitude and does not meet expectations.
I treat our theatre as a professional organization which just happens to be operated and performed by students!  Please help maintain our production to this level of expectations.
I look forward to working with you in this production!

Mrs. Dommer “Natalie”
